

Langley Park Primary School Hawksbrook Lane Beckenham Kent BR3 3FG

Email: office@langley-primary.org.uk

Head Teacher: Mrs Sarah Kluzek

Friday 3rd July 2020

Dear Families,

Today sees us say farewell to our Year 1 and Reception learners who have spent up to 5 weeks with us since we reopened in June. It has been a delight to spend the past few weeks with them and see how much they have all grown and developed since March. I hope that you will join me in saying a huge well done to them for how well they adapted to the current set up in school. Their happiness has been infectious and given us all a boost. The early starts were a shock to all of our systems and we hope that they can begin to enjoy some well earned lie ins over the coming weeks.

Next week brings us to the next phase of our school opening provision when we welcome back our Year 2 and Year 3 children. Once again, first and foremost, we will be ensuring that everyone knows and adheres to the safety measures that are in place. We need to trust that you are adhering to social distancing measures when outside of school. This is really important to ensure that all staff and children are as safe as possible. **We all play a vital role in this.**

This summer not only sees us all enjoy a well-earned break but it also brings the wedding of our Deputy Head, Miss Smith. We are really hoping that Miss Smith is able to get married as planned, albeit with a scaled down version. I am sure that you will join me in keeping everything crossed that the ceremony will be able to go ahead and that Miss Smith is able to return as Mrs Brown in September.

As mentioned in my last letter, we are welcoming new members of staff to the teaching team. They have taken the time to introduce themselves ahead of September.



My name is Miss Davies and I am very much looking forward to teaching alongside the great team at Langley Park Primary. As well as being a primary school teacher, I am a Mum of 2 and enjoy spending my time baking with my six year old girl and running about after my one year old boy. I have owned my own dance school for the past 12 years and am also a fitness dancer. I was lucky enough to go to The Brit School of Performing Arts with Adele and Leona Lewis. I cannot wait to meet you all and get stuck into many fun, exciting lessons and maybe show you a dance

move or two along the way! See you in September!

Part of Langley Park Learning Trust
Registered Office: Langley Park School for Girls, Hawksbrook Lane, South Eden Park Road, Beckenham,
Kent BR3 3BE

A company limited by guarantee registered in England and Wales with number 07697400



Hello my name is Mr Ford and I am immensely proud to be joining Langley Park Primary School in September. I grew up locally and even went to Langley Park Boys School, so it feels like coming back home and I can't wait to begin my new role. I have taught in schools across London and look forward to bringing all my experience and knowledge to the classroom and wider community. I wish each and every one of you a fantastic summer and look forward to meeting you all in September.





My name is Mrs Noble. I enjoy reading, gardening and watching football. I support the mighty Crystal Palace. I love teaching and have a real passion for everything relating to early years education. I especially enjoy getting to move that learning outside so I am really excited to explore the great outside space we have at Langley Park with the reception team next academic year.

It is a shame that we are not able to have our usual class swap and meet the teacher sessions this year. We know how important it is for the children to get a flavour of their new teacher and with that in mind all of the class teachers will be sending a video message and a summer challenge to the children in their new classes in the final week of term. We hope that you enjoy watching the messages and talking with your children about the exciting year to come.

As you can imagine, with new government guidance published yesterday, I am now very busy finalising our plans for September. I will ensure that you have all of the details that you need before the start of next term.

So, for those children who are heading home for the summer, I am so very proud of you and will miss you lots. I cannot wait to welcome you back in September into your new classes. For those of you who are returning next week, I am so excited and will be at the gate on Monday morning to see all of your smiley faces.

Have a lovely weekend,

Mrs Kluzek